QUEENS PARK PRECINCT PUBLIC MEETING

24 February 2010

Commencing 7pm Waverley Library Theatrette

Convenor:
Simon Swifte and Michael Ahrens
Apologies:


Councillors present:
Clr Mora Main
Presentation by Peter Brennan, Council’s Director of Planning

Proposed sub depot facility at Hugh Bamford Reserve 
· Mr Brennan explained the need for sub depots in the municipality and the probable relocation of the main depot in Waterloo.

· The community was widely consulted about the Hugh Bamford Reserve proposal which would have been underground, next door to Sydney Water’s sewerage works.

· Following a vigorous campaign against the proposal, it was scrapped through a Mayoral minute on 9 February.

· There are very few other options and most spaces being considered are parks. 

· Council is also looking at possible sites out of the area for the relocation of the main depot where garbage trucks are housed. The current depot in Waterloo is in an area where residential development is taking the place of industrial sites.

Draft  Development Control Plan 2008

· No major changes

· Michael suggested that the Plan not be adopted with its parking quotas until the traffic study for Bondi Junction is undertaken as promised by the Mayor some time ago.
Draft Planning Agreement Policy

· This document formalises agreements between the Council and developers in situations where the developer is granted approval for developments outside the normal controls in exchange for a payment to contribute to some works for community benefit.

· State Government requires this for better transparency.

LEP Progress

· Expected to be finalized shortly. The ‘mixed’ zoning outside the core of the Junction will no longer require 50% commercial.
Centennial Park Report – presented by Geoff Reinhard from office of Centennial Park Trust

In Queens Park

· shared footpath/cycleway to be extended from Avoca St/York Rd intersection along Darley Rd, up to the café. It will be inside the fence because Randwick Council wants to retain the land outside for parking

· fields near Baronga Ave and Darley Rd have been refurbished. Resident spoke about the danger from the surrounding fence falling over and injuring someone. 
· vehicle entry from Darley Rd near playground has been upgraded.
· residents spoke about areas that need cleaning up in the upper section of the park and near the Queens Park Rd steps.

Minutes of 4 November 2009 Adopted by Peter Cohen; seconded by Ian Barber
Police Report – Simon Swifte 

Police no longer attend Precinct meetings but report to Precincts through the  Community Safety Committee meetings – Simon attended the last one and reported 

· robbery and stealing down but assault rates up

· graffiti cases – 21 complaints to police and over 200 to Council. Must report to both if police are to take action
· Police Action Line number (for less urgent cases) is 131414

· spate of vehicle fires in Paddington and Waverley; accelerant used
· strategies being used in the area include stopping to question people; being active around hotels where sniffer dogs are used for drug detection

· volunteer program introduced – contact Crime Prevention Officer at Waverley Police if interested –responsible for security audits, administrative tasks etc
Bondi Junction Traffic Forum and Study
· nobody from the precinct attended the recent meeting of the Bondi Junction Forum

· public meeting of Bondi Urban Design Initiative inc was held on 23 November at the Church in the Marketplace. A number of traffic and transport experts spoke about the current and future congestion with the expansion of the commercial core of BJ
· Council has not commenced any further study of traffic implications from the expected increase in commercial developments. Michael to send Mora the Powerpoints of the traffic expert who claimed 6 intersections are above the RTA limit already.
York Rd speeding
· following a resident complaint in November about buses speeding and breaking curfew (10pm to 6am), Committee wrote to Waverley Bus Depot. No response.

· this resident said that it’s still happening – improves for a few days after his wife phones to complain. Committee will send letter again

· the resident claims that cars speeding still an issue out of peak hours, especially between 8pm and 2am

· meeting resolved to send a letter to Waverley Traffic Committee about more police speed monitoring and, if warranted, possible consideration of calming measures between Birrell St and Queens Park Rd, similar to the ones north of Birrell St in York Rd. Any proposal would need to be put to York Rd residents and the wider precinct.
 Moved: Andrew White   seconded: Ian Barber

Bondi  Beach parking
· Committee has had no response to letter about residents parking all day at Bondi Beach, preventing residents from other areas from finding parking during the summer months. Committee suggested some limit during summer or debit card system.

· meeting resolved to send letter again.

       Moved: Michael Ahrens    seconded: Robyn Short

Maintenance of verges
· Simon briefly explained the policy that is on Council’s website – 4 times per year on major roads, 3 times on lesser roads etc. 

· residents in most streets are expected to mow their own.

· there is also a footpath garden policy on the website.

· resident next door to recently sold Arnold St quarry site complained about the grass verge in Bourke St not being maintained. Councillor Main will speak to Council about it.

Dumping of shopping trolleys
· Council will put up signs in shopping centres about not removing trolleys

· retailers will start to sell personal shopping trolleys

· residents should phone about trolleys in their street – Trolleytrackers, Coles, Woolworths etc.

Other business
· York Rd resident reported on recent flooding in Lynch Ave, causing damage to a house and his car. Meeting agreed that Committee should write to Council about fixing this problem, possibly caused by blockage in traps leading to Centennial Park lake.

· Another York Rd resident spoke about trucks using York Rd for parking. It was suggested that he contact parking rangers if any truck has a GVM of 4.5tonnes or more. Regulation in the Heavy Vehicle User’s Handbook states:
Heavy vehicles (GVM of 4.5 tonnes or more) or long vehicles (7.5 metres long or longer) must not stop on a length of road outside a built up area, except on the shoulder of the road. In a built up area they must not stop on a length of road for longer than one hour (buses excepted).
Next meeting:  5 May 2010
